December 9, 2010
Lamprey Regional Cooperative Executive Board Meeting

Present:  Paul Deschaine, Ed Jansen, Wes Moore
2011 Budget Discussion:
Mr. Deschaine briefed the other members regarding the allocation of the new truck purchase within the financial statements, and that the new truck purchase and the transferred matured CD to purchase the truck, has been capitalized within the financials.
Further discussion clarified that the purchase of the truck will be paid for through the mauling rate shared between the member towns.  Additionally, the Town of Lee will also be added to the hauling revenue as of November of 2010.  It was discussed that the hauling rate shouldn’t need to be increased for 2011.
Mr. Deschaine informed the other board members of the September CPI rate for Boston that Waste Management uses to determine their tipping fee and the anticipation that tipping rates should not go up in 2011.

Mr. Deschaine brought up the increases in insurance rates for Unemployment taxes, Worker’s Compensation and Property & Liability insurances.  Mr. Moore discussed when he would have a preliminary 2011 budget to review.  Given that there are no expected increases in hauling or tipping rates, he felt he could have a budget prepared by December 14th.
Discussion with Ed Jansen regarding Rollinsford’s recycling invoices and the fact that Lamprey has been billing them a rate for tonnage of recycling when we should only have been billing them for the hauling.  It was explained to Mr. Jansen (as a representative of the Town of Rollinsford) that Waste Management Recycling Division has been inadvertently invoicing Lamprey for Rollinsford’s recycling – compounding the issue of mis-invoicing from Lamprey!  It was decided that the bookkeeper would call Waste Management and request copies of the tickets pertaining to the invoices that have been received from Waste Management and look into the most appropriate way to resolve the issue. But from this date forward, Rollinsford will only be invoiced for hauling of recycling – not tonnage processing tipping fees.
Recycling Agreement with Concord Cooperative Discussion:

Mr. Deschaine stated to the Board that he had nothing to report regarding the Concord Coop.  There has been no response from the Concord Cooperative regarding our counter proposal and no response from Atty. Wiesckle regarding the issue.  Mr. Deschaine stated that he would keep the rest of the Board members informed of any further developments.
Non-Public Session:

Mr. Deschaine moved that the Board enter into a non-public session to discuss a personnel matter, seconded by Mr. Moore, which passed unanimously.
At the resumption of the meeting, Mr. Deschaine stated that the Board decided employees would be granted a 3% pay increase beginning with the first pay period in 2011.

Meeting adjourned 10:30 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Valerie Kemp

